MSFA EMS Committee Meeting

September 25, 2016
Meeting was called to order at 1315 hours by Chair Bill Dousa.   He thanked Chestnut Ridge Volunteer Fire Company for lunch.  President Larry Getlam welcomed the committee and thanked everyone for coming.  EMS Lt. Scott Weiner went over their SORT 50 unit for MCI incidents as well as their body armor for active assailant incidents.   
Linda Dousa passed around the sign-in sheet and asked everyone to verify that the information is correct.
Chair report: 

Bill Dousa asked for approval of the minutes from the August 14 meeting.  Motion by Chris St John, second by Danny Green to approve the minutes.  Motion carried.  Bill asked everyone to introduce themselves.  There was an excellent active assailant meeting that was held at APG on September 8.  It was a day-long session and was very informative.  The majority of the day was given to testing of ballistic equipment.     
Association Officers:  
President Mike Davis thanked everyone for coming out.  The next Executive Committee meeting will be held the weekend of October 15/16 in St. Mary’s City.  A commemorative coin set is being sold for the anniversary year.  He has directories if anyone needs one. 
SEMSAC: 
Linda Dousa stated they met on September 1.  Elections will be held at the November meeting.  There was discussion about the move of the Elite platform to mid-2017; new licensure system that will be going live soon (an email was sent out to providers on how to access the new system); CARES update (22 of 24 jurisdictions and their hospitals are now reporting); EMS Compass project; and EMD project is focused on shortening time of call received to get hands on the chest for cardiac arrests.  The next meeting will be held on October 6 at 1pm at MIEMSS.
ALS Sub Committee: 
Marianne Warehime had nothing from the committee.
BLS Sub Committee:
Linda Dousa reported on the progress from the state BLS committee.  The EMS board subcommittee met on September 1 to continue work on the EMT testing.  They didn’t talk about the EMR to EMT bridge class at that meeting.  The EMR testing pass rate is at or above the national rate according to MIEMSS.  There was a question (or rumor) that NFPA is changing the requirements for pro-boarding FFI (changing from EMR as a requirement to EMT).  New EMT scenarios are being finalized.  Rae Olivera stated a survey was sent out to the SIPS students; about 115 came back undeliverable.  There are approximately 545 COHORT 1/SIPS students on the list; 384 either responded to the survey or completed a test prep program and will receive extensions for testing for National Registry.  That list should be out to the jurisdictions soon.  The platinum program from MFRI has been offered to the SIPS students for free.  MIEMSS is still only paying for the first test but are looking at the possibility of paying for the second attempt.  Paul Sullivan stated the possible NFPA FFI pro-board change is being discussed at this point.  No decision yet.  There was a question on how to get access to the Platinum training program for SIPS; Todd Dyche stated the regional administrators can give access to students.      
Standards:
John Sullivan was not present.
VAIP / Minimum Ambulance Standards:  

Charlie Simpson stated no progress on minimum ambulance standards.  No new meeting has been scheduled.  Dr. Alcorta stated the VAIP was recently approved by SEMSAC and the EMS Board and should be posted on the MIEMSS website soon.
MIEMSS:
Dr. Alcorta made the following points:

· He reviewed his comment made at the last committee meeting regarding the new curriculum for EMT.  When EMTB became the standard, information previously taught was dropped (i.e. A &P, medical terminology).  With the new curriculum, many things dropped were put back in to create a comfort level for EMT providers in charge.  This curriculum was not specifically set up to provide EMT’s more knowledge to advance to ALS.  He apologized for the miscommunication.      
· Clarification document on the new protocols: changes have been added to the on line protocol.  The new reprint of spirals will show the changes.

· MOLST clarification letter:  EMS providers are allowed to accept an electronic form which could be shown to them on computer or tablet device.  Nursing homes are still required to provide a hard copy for EMS providers but should not delay care or transport.  “Electronic Signature” is also acceptable.  

· National continued competency document:  Maryland will recognize CRT continuing education as 60 hours; National Registry still shows 72 hours CME for CRT/Intermediate.  EMR is 12 hours for Maryland vs 16 hours for National Registry.  

· Numbers and percentage of success rates as requested at the last meeting were in the handouts.  According to the numbers, Maryland is above the national first test success rate for testing.  He thanked the teaching agencies for their efforts in addressing the issues (computer adaptive testing process, prep, etc.).  Wayne asked about the numbers of SIPs on the second page.  Dr. Alcorta will get clarification and get back to him.
· New licensure system document: a letter was sent out to EMS providers electronically to make sure all go in to set up their profile by October 15.  Eventually all affiliation documentation will be done electronically with approvals by jurisdictional heads as well as jurisdictional medical directors; this will reduce the time it currently takes to get this completed.  Providers will be able to see the continuing education on this site.  There is a LMS on the MIEMSS website.   

Executive Director’s report: 
· Dr. Seaman has stepped down to pursue improving cardiac arrest survival with the National Resuscitation Academy.  He will be active with the MIEMSS cardiac arrest steering committee, improvement of EMD processes for cardiac arrest as well as CARES.  
· Cardiac Arrest Steering committee is looking at EMD for cardiac arrest.  Some jurisdictions are currently working on Version 12 or 12.2 instead of Version 13 of Medical Priority Dispatch, which is decreasing the time for call intake to hands on chest.  Check with your dispatch to see what MPD version they are using.   The Cardiac Arrest committee is working on a video for dispatchers to reduce call in to CPR times.   

· CARES: 22 of 24 jurisdictions and their hospitals are currently submitting information into CARES.  PG County will be added in October and Montgomery County in December.  The state had a 46% survival rate for VF/VT patients for the beginning jurisdictions.  Once phase four was implemented it went down to 27%.  

· Mobile integrated community health – the expansion of Queen Anne County model has been approved by SEMSAC and the EMS board.  PG and Charles Counties are currently working to implement MICH programs.  Charles County has a grant for funding; he’s not sure how PG will be funding their program.  Right now the approved plan has a Nurse Practitioner on the team which may be a challenge for other jurisdictions.  There was a question of funding.  Right now EMS cannot bill if they don’t transport.  Queen Anne is funded through grants.  There is concern once a grant is depleted how the program will continue to be funded.  There is no secure funding mechanism right now.
· CRISP (health information exchange) – PG County has been approved as piloting a program where Medical Directors and senior QA officers will be able to access EMS transported patient records to get diagnostic information and patient outcomes.
· Dr. Alcorta will not be at the next Executive committee meeting; Pat Gainer will be present.     
· Search for a new executive director:  a position statement is being worked on right now and hopefully will be out soon.  Interviews will start once they receive applicants.  The position is physician preferred.
Discussion / questions:

· EMR SIPS:  there was a question at the last Executive Committee meeting about the status of the EMR students who cannot pass the test.  Dr. Alcorta will get back to the committee with an update.  Charlie Simpson stated this has been ongoing for about 2 years and is not being addressed. 

· President Davis asked about Mike Deckard:  Mike resigned but nothing was sent out formally and this caused issues regarding meetings.  He would like to know who to contact at MIEMSS in the future.  Dr. Alcorta will get information back to the committee.
· Paul Sullivan asked about the EMR to EMT bridge:  this has not been discussed at the EMS board committee looking at the EMT testing.  There are a lot of EMR’s that are looking at a bridge program instead of going through the entire program.  Dr. Alcorta stated that current EMR’s would only get credit for about 20 hours of EMT training and the content is sprinkled throughout the course but they are difficult to break out of an EMT course.  This is being looked at by the EMS board subcommittee looking at testing.  
· Wayne asked if nurses can bridge to EMT like the program for paramedic.  Dr. Alcorta will look at the qualifications and get back to the group.  Wayne suggested setting up something with the nursing board if there is a program where they can bridge. 
· Charlie Simpson stated one of the biggest issues that was discussed at the last Executive Committee meeting was the fact that volunteers are in a crisis situation and MIEMSS needs to hear and understand to see what can be done.  There is concern that the students aren’t getting the information needed regarding the testing process.  MFRI was commended for their actions in helping get the students through the training and testing process.  The students are better prepared for the test.  However, there’s still a high fail rate that doesn’t help get others into the programs.  According to MFRI, less than half of the students that started a class completed it and only 31% of all students who started the program passed the test.  There aren’t enough people coming out to support EMS in the state and what are we as a system need to look at what can be done.  He feels the reason is because national registry.  Dr. Alcorta feels this has been an ongoing issue for years (not just because of the test).  He states we have to work on means to make the student successful (MFRI takes any and all for the class and this is an ongoing problem with completion).  His (Dr. Alcorta’s) job is to make sure EMS providers meet a standard for medical care.  Wayne suggested a SWOT analysis to see where the need for EMT’s is as there may be a glut of people in the urban areas but not in the rural / suburban areas.   Paul suggested either lowering the standard to make some calls handled by EMR or set up some sort of entrance exam to make sure they are qualified to take EMT.  The challenge with having an entrance exam is because of what we do.  President Davis supported some sort of pre-test as a part of the application process.  The current generation changes courses or career paths quickly when things are difficult or aren’t interesting to them.  Preparatory competency programs and aptitude tests would benefit the students and not set them up for failure.
MFRI:  
Todd Dyche – ALS and BLS.   Todd states he’s going to generate dialog about an EMT pretest.  MFRI currently has a 3 hour self-paced study program that any student can take.  It needs to be set up by Angie.  It was initially EMS oriented but now is oriented for all students, both fire and EMS.  He stated MFRI is having the same problems with retaining students in Fire classes.  Staff changes; Mike Salvage was recently hired as ALS coordinator.  John Hart with special programs has left.  That position is open.  Jim Radcliffe is the ALS manager.  Several positions are still open.  New EMT improvements:  My Brady 2.0 is much more interactive with students; curriculum follows the book sequence; 3 cumulative tests instead of multiple module tests; in Region 1, they had a 100% pass rate on their first NREMT exam; Platinum program is computer adaptive testing that is available for current students as well as SIPs (and all instructors).  All lead instructors have either taken the National Registry test or are nationally registered so they know what the students are going through.  57 out of 60 Anne Arundel recruits passed the NREMT test on the first attempt.  EMR – going very similar to the EMT class (no mod exams with the My Brady component included and platinum program).  All regions, by the beginning of the year, will be going to online registration.  There will be an online jurisdictional approval process for those signing up for classes.  President Davis stated MSFA is working with MFRI to develop a database to be able to track members statewide.       
MSP aviation:  not present. 
RAC Shock Trauma:
Diana Clapp – out of town on business but sent a report.  On October 5 at 7pm “Hypothermia, Friend or Foe?” will be presented for the evening educational broadcast.  Check your local sights for broadcast participation.  For quality issues, please continue to email Diana directly.  For patient feedback without a quality concern, please email stcems@umm.edu.  Lauren Carr will be joining her in EMS outreach and both have access to this email.  The north helipad is being renovated.  This means there is only one landing space on the roof (historically they could have as many as 4 aircraft on the roof of the University of Maryland Medical Center).  They have communicated widely with the aeromedical vendors and have an alternate landing location pre-determined in the event there are complications on the south landing pad.  These renovations will take upwards of one year to complete.  They are optimistic that everything will go smoothly.
Old Business:  Major Scott Lowman is now the commander of the Aviation division.   
New Business:  nothing. 
Good of the committee:  nothing.
Next meeting will be held on January 8, 2017.  If anyone is interested in hosting, please let Linda know.
Adjourned at 1515.
Respectfully submitted

Linda Dousa
